
Essay from the bald pastor 

#120 - A Message from Snow – 

 

As I’m writing this essay in the late afternoon on February 13, 2014, the island of Japan is covered with 

snow.  I saw on Facebook that even in Tokyo and Osaka, cars were looking like giant snowballs.  All the 

way across Pacific Ocean, the east side of the U.S. has also been hit by a monstrous cold wave resulting 

in heavy snow.  Out of such circumstance came a heartwarming news from icy cold Chicago.   

Angela Washek, a surgical intensive care nurse at the Rush University Medical Center, saw someone 

running around on the roof of the hospital’s parking garage on last Saturday night.   She wondered what 

the person was doing in the cold.  30 minutes later, she looked over to the same spot and found a big 

message in the snow that read “Hi Mom.  God Bless U.”  Wondering who wrote it, she made calls to 

every department in the hospital to find out.  From a report from the blood center, it turned out that 

was the husband and a 14 year-old son of a patient named Sharon Hart.  She has been hospitalized for a 

leukemia treatment.  Apparently, the message was intended for Sharon.  However, her son, William 

said, “We originally wrote ‘Hi Mom.’  But then my dad and I decided to change it to ‘GOD BLESS U ALL’ 

to celebrate all the moms and workers at the hospital.”  Needless to say, it warmed the hearts of 

everyone at the hospital on the cold night in Chicago.   

The Bible says; 

For we are God’s workmanship, created in Christ Jesus to do 

good works, which God prepared in advance for us to do. 

Ephesians 2:10 

Well said.  You don’t need any license, education, or money to do good things.  That’s something we can 

all do right at this moment, and that’s what God expects us to do.     
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